Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Minutes

November 21, 2002


PRESENT: Cindy Ahre, Connie Bish, Roni Jennings, Karen Kit, Judy Martinez, Connie Reding, Michelle Rosenberg, Heidi Ulrech, Earl Weaver   Guest: Allan Ambrecht

I. Call to Order

President Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:40 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Motion:  The minutes of October 31, 2002 were approved as presented.

MSC:      Cindy Ahre/Earl Weaver, unanimous, motion carried

III. Agenda

As presented.

IV. Reports

A. President 

Connie Bish reported on the Board of Trustees meeting.  

· Board members discussed where Board meetings will be held when the District Office moves to the Franklin Drive location.  

· Chancellor Cota indicated that the Chabot, LPC and District Self-Study Accreditation reports will be submitted to the Board at the December 10th meeting.  Sharon Cadwalader, Karen Kit, Roni Jennings and Jeanne Virgilio volunteered to critique the District Accreditation Self Study.  They found the self-study to be clearly written and honest.

· In January, Pam Luster will assume the duties of the Vice President of Student Services.  

· The 2003 – 2004 Academic Calendar has been approved. 

· Both Senates approved Chancellor Cota’s request to defer faculty hiring for one year.  No new administrative positions will be filled during the one-year deferral.

Our next Fundraiser will be held on November 24th at the matinee performance of the Laramie Project.  Several classified staff members volunteered to sell home-baked goodies at intermission.

Connie Bish commended classified staff members who submit reports for the Classified Senate minutes.  Connie felt they did an excellent job. 

B. Vice President 

The Constitution Revision Committee did not meet this month.  Committee members expect to complete revisions to the Constitution next semester.

C. Activities Coordinators 

No report.

D. Treasurer

No report.

E. Group I       

No report.

Group II 

No report. 

Group III

No report. 



Group IV 

Robert Ribali was hired as a Grounds Worker I. 

F. Standing of Special Assignment Committees

Bookstore

No report.

College Budget Study Group
Heidi Ulrech reported that Roy Stutzman is developing next year’s budget assumptions.  We anticipate an increase of 7% in the PERS contribution and a 15%-20% increase in medical benefit costs as well an increase in utility costs.  The committee is considering reconvening the bargaining groups to look at possible solutions to the high medical expenses.  We are currently operating with a 14% unfunded growth.

Chabot has significantly reduced their expenditures.  They are considering increasing Semester Parking Permits to $30 to cover expenses not covered by the state, such as new parking spaces and surveillance.  LPC will likely follow suit.  Increased revenues will help pay for parking for our new PE complex.  The possibility of charging additional student fees and increasing tuition from $11 to $13 is also under review.

The continued discussion on the role of the Budget Study Group will be taken to the Taskforce on Committees.

District College Budget Study Group

Heidi Ulrech reported that the meeting was cancelled for November and moved to December 6, 2002.

Food Services

Connie Reding reported that the Food Services Committee discussed catering service communication problems and input for different kinds of cuisine. Comments regarding the cafeteria food have been favorable; however, there is a need for better communications when scheduling a catered event.  It was recommended that FAX communications would be more effective than phone calls.  Installation of a suggestion box in the cafeteria was suggested.  The new, expanded business hours are working out very well.

Health & Safety

Connie Bish reported that the Health and Safety Committee is currently researching the cost and placement of the approved smoking shelters.  Work continues with the EMT and Fire Science Departments on the Public Access Defibrillation Program (PAD).  The goal is to have 50% of full-time faculty and staff trained in CPR, AED and first aid by 2005.  CPR was suggested as a possible Flex Day activity.

Institutional Planning  

Connie Bish reported that the Institution Planning Committee ranked faculty-hiring needs, reviewed the verbiage of the College Mission Statement and created a sub-committee to investigate the location of the Integrated Learning Center.  

Scholarship

No report.

Staff Development  

Connie Reding reported that the Staff Development Committee reviewed Proposals and Fall Mini-grant submissions.  Out of the four Mini-grants reviewed, three were fully funded and one was declined; all six proposals were fully funded. The Committee identified the types of proposals that it receives each year.  The consensus of the Committee was that several of these annual activities should be funded by the College as a line item rather than funded by the Staff Development Committee.    

Student Success 

Earl Weaver reported on the Student Success Committee.  Amber Machamer and Nancy Wright visited the Division meetings to discuss the use, effectiveness and possible revision of the student Mid-Term Report.  Faculty participation from both colleges is low.  Rather than one District-wide report, the Committee is considering separate reports for each college.

Amber Machamer is working on data from our retention surveys.  The goal is to develop a shorter in-house survey to identify at-risk students and include the survey as part of the application process. 

Earl Weaver developed the new Student Success Web Page.  There is a “Tips for Student Success ” link on the Las Positas Home Page.  

Stephanie Foley is the new editor of the Creative Classroom Newsletter.  The December issue will focus on teaching tolerance and tips for tests.  Senate members wanted to know how students would find out about these useful tips.   It was suggested that the tips could be put on the screen savers in the Counseling area.  

Technology 

Karen reported that anyone developing a web page should ask Elizabeth Noyes and Amber Sexton for assistance to make certain that it complies with the new Accessibility requirements.  Special software is also available to assist you.

G. Special Assignment Committees

Taskforce for Committees

Connie Bish reported that the Task Force will review the committee structure for streamlining, effectiveness, efficiency, and linking of Budget and Planning.

Critical Incident Response Team
Cindy Ahre reported that Kim Kerrigan and Jim Gioia completed a critical incident stress management workshop.  They plan to offer an in-house training session on February 6, 2003.

Curriculum

No report.

Graduation

No report.

H. Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – Judy Martinez 

Judy Martinez reported that a final version of the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is still not official.  Judy indicated that if the Union were called upon to revisit medical benefits, she would interview classified staff members to find out what we want.

V. Old Business 

A. Christmas Party Update 

Judy Martinez reported that many people will be attending the Christmas Party.  Earl Weaver did a great job on the flyer. Donations of wine and food will be appreciated.  

B. Classified Handbook

Michelle Rosenberg reported that Elizabeth Noyes is working to put the Classified Handbook on the Intranet.  The first section to be made available will cover Classified Senate-specific information.

C. Discussion and Review of Memo of Understanding (MOU)

Discussion centered on classified supervisors and confidential personnel.  While these individuals are not represented by the Union, they are represented by the Classified Senate.
VI. New Business 

A. Discussion and Feedback on College Goals

LPC’s goals for 2003 – 2004 were reviewed and discussed.  This year, the colleges did their own goals first; the Board will follow with their goals.  

B. Discussion of Senate Meeting Format

Connie Bish suggested changing the order of the Classified Senate Agenda.  After a discussion, it was determined that the order should be changed as follows:  Old Business, New Business, Reports. 

Motion:   The order of the Classified Senate shall be changed to list Old Business as Item IV, New Business and Item V and Reports as Item VI.
MSC:      Connie Reding/Heidi Ulrech, unanimous, motion carried

VII. Good of the Order

Earl Weaver thanked the classified staff for their support and overwhelming response to his request for help with the Laramie Project. 

By consensus, the Senate agreed to give Pam Luster a congratulations balloon and card to celebrate her new position as Vice President of Student Services.

Connie Bish announced that the Joint Flex Day Committee needs volunteers to serve on the Committee.  Roni Jennings, Diane Navarro-Kleinschmidt, Karen Kit, Brenda Carr and Isabel Polvorosa are currently serving on the committee.

The Extended Opportunity Programs and Services Department (EOPS) has staff members willing to talk to us about what EOPS does.

Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt is investigating the possibility of arranging a speaker from Citibank to talk about financial planning because they also provide lunch.

Connie Reding announced that the college will host an Open House on Saturday,

April 26, 2003.  The event will be even bigger than last year and she is looking for volunteers.

Brenda Carr is planning an all-day joint Union/Senate conference in March during the week before spring break. 

VIII. Adjournment

Motion:   The Senate shall adjourn at 4:00 p.m.

MSC:       Earl Weaver/Roni Jennings, unanimous, motion carried
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